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Dear colleagues, 
 

Subject : New Acknowledgement and Publication Rules 

  
I would kindly inform you that following the signature of the new Grant Agreement the text of 

the new acknowledgement has become available:  
 

This work has been carried out within the framework of the EUROfusion Consortium, 
funded by the European Union via the Euratom Research and Training Programme 
(Grant Agreement No 101052200 — EUROfusion). Views and opinions expressed 
are however those of the author(s) only and do not necessarily reflect those of the 
European Union or the European Commission. Neither the European Union nor the 
European Commission can be held responsible for them. 
 

The EUROfusion poster and oral presentation templates have been updated to include the 

new acknowledgement. You can find all relevant information on the user’s site.  
Please be kindly reminded, that according to the GRANT AGREEMENT (Project 101052200 
—EUROfusion) the publication requirements regarding peer reviewed papers have been 
considerably changed. The most relevant changes are:   
 

 Immediate open access should be provided for a machine-readable electronic copy 

of the published version or for the final peer-reviewed manuscript accepted for 

publication.  

 Only publication fees in full open access venues for peer-reviewed scientific 

publications are eligible for reimbursement. 

In order to allow a smooth transition, for papers resulting from work partially or fully 
performed during FP8, the FP8 publication rules apply namely: page or open access charges 
will be payed centrally by PMU and open access will be provided in line with the rules of the 
publishers. Please ask the authors to make sure that both FP8 and the FP9 work packages 
are selected on the pinboard.  
 
For papers solely resulting from work funded by FP9, a case by case approach should be 
followed. Please ask the authors of such papers to contact both the library of their institution 

and Kinga Gal. 

 
To the members of the EUROfusion  

General Assembly 

EUROfusion · Boltzmannstr. 2 · 85748 Garching · Germany    Prof. dr. A.J.H. Donné 
Programme Manager 

 
Phone: +49 89 3299-4242/4201 

Fax:+49 89 3299-4299 
Tony.Donne@euro-fusion.org 

 
Our ref.: TD/KG-22-05 
Date: 11 January 2022 

PROGRAMME MANAGEMENT UNIT 

 

https://users.euro-fusion.org/publications/fp9/
https://users.euro-fusion.org/publications/fp9/templates/
https://users.euro-fusion.org/publications/
https://idm.euro-fusion.org/?uid=2PLV5F&version=v1.1&action=get_document
https://idm.euro-fusion.org/?uid=2PLV5F&version=v1.1&action=get_document
mailto:kinga.gal@euro-fusion.org
mailto:Tony.Donne@euro-fusion.org


EUROfusion  
Programme Management Unit 
Boltzmannstr. 2 
85748 Garching 
Germany 

EUROfusion  
Programme Management Unit 
Culham Science Centre 
OX14 3DB Abingdon 
United Kingdom 

info@euro-fusion.org 
www.euro-fusion.org EUROfusion receives funding  

from the European Commission 
under Grant Agreement  
No. 633053. 

 

 
 Page 2 of 2  

 
 
 
Please share this information to your colleagues and in case you have questions please 

contact Kinga Gal.  
 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Tony Donné 
EUROfusion Programme Manager 
 

-   
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